LEXINGTON-FAYETTE URBAN COUNTY GOVERNMENT
Department of Planning, Preservation & Development
Division of Engineering

Jim Gray Derek J. Paulsen, Ph.D.
Mayor Commissioner
TO: JIM GRAY, MAYOR
URBAN COUNTY COUNCIL

FROM: / L. Loy~

ROBERT A. BAYERT, P.E., URBAN COUNTY ENGINEER-Acting

DATE: NOVEMBER 17, 2015

SUBJECT:  Bridge Posting Requirements -2015

Request:

We are requesting that the Mayor and Council authorize the signing of the attached “Statement of
Compliance” bridge posting requirements for filing with the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet.

Why are you requesting?

Each year the Kentucky Department of Highways informs the LFUCG of our bridge weight limit posting
needs for the bridges in the National Bridge Inventory in Fayette County. According to the attached memo
from Mr. Kelly A. Baker, P.E., Chief District Engineer, one substandard bridge in Fayette County was
found to be improperly posted. This posting has been corrected and the LFUCG is now in compliance with
the “National Bridge Inspection Standards, Bridge Posting Requirement”. In order to remain in compliance
and be eligible to receive Federal Bridge Rehabilitation or Replacement funds, we must sign and return the
attached form as soon as possible.

As of October 29, 2015 all bridge posting requirements have been met and were confirmed visually by
Traffic Engineering. A copy of LFUCG Division of Traffic Engineering, posting inventory is included for
review.

What is the cost in this budget year and future budget years? There is no cost to the LFUCG.
Are the funds budgeted: N/A
File Number: 1465-15

Director/Commissioner: Bayert/Paulsen
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